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Process to Become an Approved Dye Provider 
 
The Province of Prince Edward Island no longer supplies dye concentrate to fuel suppliers for marking 
tax-exempt fuel.  Fuel dye providers wishing to become authorized to supply fuel dye in Prince 
Edward Island must follow the following process. 
 
The applicant must submit a request to provide a dye product to those authorized to mark fuel 
(wholesalers) within the Province of Prince Edward Island.  The applicant will be provided with a 
copy of the “Prince Edward Island Dye Standards”.  The applicant must then provide a certificate from 
an external lab attesting that their dye product meets the specifications as outlined in the dye standards.   
 
Upon confirmation that the fuel dye specifications have been met, the Department of Finance, Energy 
and Municipal Affairs, Taxation and Property Records Division, will authorize the fuel dye provider to 
supply fuel dye in Prince Edward Island provided they continue to meet the specifications.   A letter 
from Taxation and Property Records Division outlining the terms of the approval will be provided to 
all approved applicants. A list of approved dye providers will be forwarded to wholesalers. 
 
The approval will be limited to the dye concentrate tested against the specifications in place at the time 
of the approval.  Dye providers will be notified in writing of any changes in specifications and will 
have to meet the revised dye concentrate specifications. 
 
From time to time, Taxation and Property Records Division may have random testing performed to 
verify that the dye concentrate being used continues to meet specifications.  If the dye concentrate 
does not meet the specifications, authorization to supply fuel dye in Prince Edward Island will be 
cancelled.  
 
Fuel dye providers should be aware that approved fuel dye is NOT to be sold for any purpose other 
than identifying tax-exempt fuel. 
 
Further information can be obtained by contacting:  
 

Taxation and Property Records 
Division  
Finance, Energy and Municipal 
Affairs 
PO Box 1330  
Charlottetown, PE 
C1A 7N1 

Telephone:  (902) 368-4070 
Fax:  (902) 368-6164 
Email:  igmacphee@gov.pe.ca   or 

 taxandland@gov.pe.ca 
Website: www.taxandland.pe.ca 

 
This notice is prepared for information purposes only, and should not be considered a 
substitute for the statutes. Should there be any conflict between the contents of this notice 
and the statutes, the statutes shall prevail. 

http://www.taxandland.pe.ca/�

